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I. CALL TO ORDER:
The meeting of the Dredge Committee was called to order at 4:00pm on Thursday, January 26th, 2023 via Zoom teleconference.
II. ROLL CALL:
The following persons were present: 
Members: Ed Handy, Dudley Levick, Mike Shalett, Ryan Smith
Advisors: Jane Varkonda
Guests: David Bouck, Morton Fearey, Jennifer Magazu, John Brittain

III. OPEN ISSUES:
a) Motion placed on the floor by Mike to approve the 1/12/23 draft minutes.  Dudley seconds, no further discussion, vote taken and passed 3-0-1.  Ryan abstains.
b) The Committee welcomed John Brittain, representing the Cracktuxet Trust, and Jennifer Magazu, representing the HCF LOA, both present to discuss over-sand permission for haul trucks to access the dredged sand from the Great Pond.  Ed stated that the beach is currently impassable for haul trucks so permission for this year is likely not needed but it’s always good to keep in contact with the private stakeholders in the area.  Mr. Brittain stated that the Trust is generally supportive of allowing the haul trucks to pass over the beach they own, as long as the same conditions from the last time are met.  Mr. Brittain stated that the Trust is also supportive of any efforts to nourish the portion of the beach they lease to the Town.  Ms. Magazu agreed with Mr. Brittain and said the HCF LOA would agree to give permission as long as certain conditions were met including no damage to the area and the installation of a temporary fence to keep trucks from driving on the dunes.  Ed responded that it probably won’t happen this year due to the condition of the beach, but the Committee is happy to work with Jane to install temp fencing for haul trucks in the future.  The Committee also asked Ms. Magazu for HCF’s permission to run the loader and some dredge pipe over their beach at the Sluiceway so the Dredge can pump sand out to the nourishment location on South Beach.  Ms. Magazu will ask the LOA.
c) Mr. Morton Fearey was present to discuss the Dredge Committee’s plan for Eel Pond.  He said there have been substantial changes to the pond in the past few years and he wants to restore his beach to how it was previously.  Ed responded that the Committee is working to get the harbor entrance permitted so that sand can be used as nourishment (and habitat) for the Eel Pond spit.  Ed stated that the nourishment area has been surveyed, with the permission of Sheriff’s Meadow Foundation, and the Committee should be receiving an engineering plan soon, which can be sent to Mr. Fearey.  Mr. Fearey then asked about dredging the beach in a similar fashion as his neighbor has been doing.  Ed responded that dredging would require a permit and that Mr. Fearey should reach out to the engineering firm his neighbor uses.  Juliet will provide Mr. Fearey with contact information.
d) Ed reported on the dredge plan for the rest of the season.  The dredge is in the Great Pond; the crew will get everything set up and weld pipe once the weather calms down.  The crew will make one pass through the channel at the opening and then head to the Sluiceway.  
e) Ed stated that the Trustees and the Town have finally come to an agreement about phase 2 of the Norton Point project.  The Trustees will use State money to move the sand at the Right Fork over to Norton; Packer is currently moving the sand.  The Dredge loader is also down there, helping to make room for the sand.  Ed asked the Committee if they would all be ok with allowing the Dredge loader to continue to assist with the project, at a cost that would include fuel and payroll hours.  Ed estimated it will take 5 days to screen the sand and 5-6 days to haul it, for a total of ~12 days of loader usage.  Jane stated that she has no money to spare and would very much appreciate the in-kind services to be provided by the Dredge Department.  The Committee briefly reviewed the budget which was healthy, with no major expenditures anticipated at the moment.
Motion placed on the floor by Mike to approve the use of the Dredge loader to assist the Parks Department with services needed.  Dudley seconds, no further discussion, vote taken and passed unanimously, 4-0.
f) Juliet reported that the FinCom/Selectboard budget hearing went well.  There were no questions on the article requests and the Capital Programs Committee ranked the request for funding for the Comprehensive Permit as the number 1 priority article out of the 30+ they reviewed.
g) Ed said the Katama Landing project is going well, they are excavating now and may start pouring concrete late next week, depending on weather.  The contractor reported that the neighbors have been very friendly.
h) The Committee reviewed the invoices and authorized payment of the bills.  
i) Ed received a quote for a new truck from another vendor.  The amount was $54,347 which is more than the article amount.  Ed will continue working on it.
j) Juliet informed the Committee that she submitted the quarterly reports for the SEC grants for Katama Bay and Lighthouse Beach.
[bookmark: _GoBack]	A motion to adjourn was made, seconded and approved unanimously.  The meeting adjourned 	at 4:48pm.
Minutes submitted by: Juliet Mulinare
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